Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Construction Industry Licensing Board has received the petition for declaratory statement from All Clean Carpet & Upholstery, filed on September 12, 2022. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of (No statute or rule specified) as it applies to the petitioner.
Although Petitioner did not identify a rule or statute, the Petitioner asks the Board, “If conducting the air duct cleaning service in such a way that only requires attaching to a particular vent and allowing the machine to run, we would assume this to mean that a license is not needed?” Petitioner also asks the Board, “Is it the position of the DBPR that “partial disassembly of the system” would also involve the unscrewing of two screws on a vent cover?” “If so, if that unscrewing of a vent cover happened prior to our arrival, would that also require a license, or would it fall under the “Does Not Need a DBPR License” category?” Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after publication of this notice.
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Donald Shaw, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1039 or telephone: (850)487-1395, or by electronic mail to Donald.Shaw@myfloridalicense.com.
